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Tsion

The Children in Care Council is for children and young 
people who are in care. It provides the opportunity for them 
to give views about services for children in care and to 
make decisions about how to improve services. 
CiCC meetings are once a month and we welcome all 
looked after children and care leavers to be part of the group. 
If your placement is not in Camden and you would like to 
give your views, please send a message to the CiCC through 
BackChat online or elzbieta.chandrasena@camden.gov.uk

Hi, I have been a part of the Children in Care Council 
for over a year. Throughout that time, I have been 
involved in many different workshops, meeting 
councillors from the Camden Corporate Parenting 
Board and being involved in projects to give a voice 
to other young people in care.

I was honoured to meet councillors and surprised 
how friendly they are and easy to talk to. They listen 
to what we say and encourage young people to 
discuss with them what can be improved for young 
people in care. < Tsion

Sports

Animals and pets

Winter 

xmas

You can be a winner too! Check the competition page or the photo gallery on 
BackChat online and send the answer or picture with your name and address.

Making decisions about services
Choosing the best service to support children 
and young people is a very important task. 
Last summer young people were involved in 
selecting the best agencies to provide a range 
of housing support services for care leavers and 
homeless young people and in selecting the best 

agency to support Camden young carers.

Celebration events for children in care
Children and young people’s achievements are 
celebrated at the annual awards event which is 
always well attended. Care leavers help to host 
the event and to carry out consultations to get 
children’s views about the event and to help 
plan future events. The last event was at the 
British Library and everybody joined in the Duck 
ride tour on the Thames. This year’s event is 
taking place in October at the London Zoo. 

Consultation event for sons and 
daughters of foster carers (October 2012)
Following the success of the last year’s event, 
this has now become an annual consultation 
event for birth children of foster carers. 
Young people were involved in organising the 
consultation. Discussions and fun activities 
were arranged like ice skating and bowling.

Training social workers and managers

Young people delivered TOTAL RESPECT 

training to social workers, managers and foster 

carers. Young people decide what activities are 

included and lead the training. This is a very 

successful scheme, which is well attended and 

receives excellent feedback.

Children in Care Council (CiCC)
Young people who were involved in the Children 
in Care Council have been making decisions 
about things such as:  developing employability 
skills workshop for care leavers, updating 
the Camden Pledge and attending Corporate 
Parenting Board meetings. At these meetings 
young people talke to councillors, Heads of 
services, Director of the CSF and Assistant 
Director of CSF about what’s important to them 
and what changes can make a difference to 
young people in care and care leavers. Young 
people from the CiCC have also attended 
meetings at Westminster with Edward Timpson, 
Children’s Minister to discuss the role of 
Personal Advisors and involving young people 
in making decisions about services.
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There are many opportunities for you to give your 
views about the services Camden provides and 

to be part of making improvements to them.  

Please contact Elzbieta Chandrasena, senior development 
offi cer for participation: elzbieta.chandrasena@camden.gov.uk; 

tel 020 7974 1850 or talk to your social worker.

Do you have ideas about helping 
children and young people to give their 
views about the social work service?

Would you like 
to be part of the 
BackChat online 
website group?
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Young inspectors

You can see these photos and more in the photo gallery on BackChat online  
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“Due to the separate databases described 

in the leafl et, I feel that information is kept 

protected and confi dential within the various 

agencies that form MASH.” > Lyesha

“The leafl et clearly explains the team’s 

use of Framework-i which securely 

protects information.” > Jennifer 

“Overall, I think the MASH team will have a good 

impact on the way referrals are dealt with.” > Paige

“I like the fact that the MASH team has been set up as 

it speeds up the referral process, allowing the duty and 

assessment team to focus on other roles - for example, 

visiting families to gain further information.” > Allie 

“I like the RAG rating system as I feel it is an organised and clear way of assessing each referral. I also feel 

that faster action can be made by duty and assessment as they no longer have the responsibility of making 

the initial RAG rating or referring green cases to other services.” > Lyesha

“Despite various interviews with MASH and 

duty and assessment staff, it is still unclear 

to me who decides the fi nal RAG rating of 

a case.” > Jennifer 

“Yes, it states in the leafl et that information 

is lawfully shared.” > Paige

“I found the leafl et too simple and plain. 

The small font also made it hard to read. 

The information was concise and straight to 

the point, giving us a good understanding 

of MASH.” > Allie 

“I feel that the information would be better presented 

as a leafl et as it currently isn’t very eye-catching. 

I like that the information is easy to read and careful 

consideration has gone into not using jargon, which 

could be unclear to parents.” > Allie 

“The leafl et says the expected time in which 

cases are dealt with, but this is different from 

the information we received during various 

interviews and so accurate times should 

be given.” > Lyesha

“The information needs to be updated when the 

team moves to King’s Cross, as the present 

information says the MASH team is based in the 

Crowndale Centre.” > Lyesha

“Most of the information is clear but I felt 

that more is needed on the red, amber, 

green rating of how cases are handled and 

examples given of the way green cases 

are dealt with.” > Jennifer

“All the relevant information is displayed 

but I feel there is a lack of detail 

concerning the permission needed 

from parents.” > Jennifer 

“The leafl et is very clear and formal. I liked the colour 

scheme, despite it not being very eye-catching. 

All the relevant information is displayed through a 

good use of key points.” > Paige

“Information regarding what qualifi es as a 

concern needs to be added.” > Paige

“The use of Framework-i is a good way to store and share 

information. The open plan layout of the team’s offi ce makes 

it easier to communicate with other representatives of the 

MASH team.” > Allie 

Is the information about the confi dentiality 

and information sharing clear? 

Other comments about MASH

What do you think about the leafl et for 

professionals about MASH? 

What do you think about the information 

for parents about MASH?  

Feedback from Young Inspectors

“Due to the separate databases described 

in the leafl et, I feel that information is kept 

protected and confi dential within the various 

agencies that form MASH.” > Lyesha

“The leafl et clearly explains the team’s 

use of Framework-i which securely 

protects information.” > Jennifer 

“Overall, I think the MASH team will have a good 

impact on the way referrals are dealt with.” > Paige

“I like the fact that the MASH team has been set up as 

it speeds up the referral process, allowing the duty and 

assessment team to focus on other roles - for example, 

visiting families to gain further information.” > Allie 

“I like the RAG rating system as I feel it is an organised and clear way of assessing each referral. I also feel 

that faster action can be made by duty and assessment as they no longer have the responsibility of making 

the initial RAG rating or referring green cases to other services.” > Lyesha

“Despite various interviews with MASH and 

duty and assessment staff, it is still unclear 

to me who decides the fi nal RAG rating of 

a case.” > Jennifer 

“Yes, it states in the leafl et that information 

is lawfully shared.” > Paige

“I found the leafl et too simple and plain. 

The small font also made it hard to read. 

The information was concise and straight to 

the point, giving us a good understanding 

of MASH.” > Allie 

“I feel that the information would be better presented 

as a leafl et as it currently isn’t very eye-catching. 

I like that the information is easy to read and careful 

consideration has gone into not using jargon, which 

could be unclear to parents.” > Allie 

“The leafl et says the expected time in which 

cases are dealt with, but this is different from 

the information we received during various 

interviews and so accurate times should 

be given.” > Lyesha

“The information needs to be updated when the 

team moves to King’s Cross, as the present 

information says the MASH team is based in the 

Crowndale Centre.” > Lyesha

“Most of the information is clear but I felt 

that more is needed on the red, amber, 

green rating of how cases are handled and 

examples given of the way green cases 

are dealt with.” > Jennifer

“All the relevant information is displayed 

but I feel there is a lack of detail 

concerning the permission needed 

from parents.” > Jennifer 

“The leafl et is very clear and formal. I liked the colour 

scheme, despite it not being very eye-catching. 

All the relevant information is displayed through a 

good use of key points.” > Paige

“Information regarding what qualifi es as a 

concern needs to be added.” > Paige

“The use of Framework-i is a good way to store and share 

information. The open plan layout of the team’s offi ce makes 

it easier to communicate with other representatives of the 

MASH team.” > Allie 

Is the information about the confi dentiality 

and information sharing clear? 

Other comments about MASH

What do you think about the leafl et for 

professionals about MASH? 

What do you think about the information 

for parents about MASH?  

Feedback from Young Inspectors

Who are the Young Inspectors?

The Young Inspectors are young people aged 

16-21 who conduct research into the views of 

service users and professionals about the social 

work service in Camden.

Each Young Inspector has experience of having 

a social worker and of receiving support from 

the social work service. This means they have 

a sound understanding of the service from a 

service-user point of view.

Why did the Young Inspectors 

inspect the MASH?

“The Laming review ( Department for Children 

Schools and Families 2009) identifi ed key 

weaknesses in the way that a range of agencies 

and individuals, who are separately in contact 

with a child at risk, share pertinent information 

with one another. As a consequence, no 

individual or team has a complete picture of 

the child’s circumstances.” (NFER)

Camden’s MASH was launched in December 

2012 to overcome this diffi culty. As a developing 

service, it will benefi t from feedback from frontline 

professionals and Young Inspectors to help its 

continued development.

How did Young Inspectors 

gather the information?

Information gathering included: 

Research of publications and case studies 
• 

(Devon multi-agency safeguarding hub: 

case study report by National Foundation 

for Education Research, Devon information 

booklet “The Vision”, London MASH 

Information Sharing Guidance by London 

Safeguarding Children Board, Camden 

MASH information for parents)

Interviewing team managers and team 
• 

representatives (MASH, duty and assessment, 

Families in Focus, policy writer)

Consultations via questionnaires for 
• 

professionals from MASH – multi-agency 

feedback, duty and assessment – social 

workers’ feedback and Families in Focus – 

family workers’ feedback)

Views of young • 
people (Young 

Inspectors).

Inspection of the Multi-agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH)

by the Camden Young Inspectors team

 This report is a brief summary of the fi ndings of the Young Inspectors 

 during their inspection of the MASH.
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Visit the website to:  Win prizes in the competition  Vote for the best photo 

 Share the blogs with friends  Take a quick poll and see views of other 

young people  Send a photo for the photo gallery 

 Tell us what you think about the service
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The last inspection in 
Summer 2013 focused 
on the new MASH service 
(Multi-Agency Safeguarding 
Hub). The Young Inspectors 
interviewed managers of 
services and obtained 
feedback from teams about 
the service.

Their recommendations 
and messages are reported 
to senior managers and 
result in real changes and 
improvements to the service.

There are many 

opportunities to give your 

views and be involved.

W hat have we been involved 

in  s ince the  last  issue?

Camden makes every effort to ensure children 

and families get a high quality service. 

The views of children, parents and foster carers

about our services are very important in 

making changes and improvements.

Children in Care Council (CiCC)
Young people who were involved in the Children in 
Care Council have been making decisions about things 
such as: developing employability skills workshop for 
graduate care leavers, updating the Camden Pledge 
and attending the Corporate Parenting Board meetings. 
At these meetings young people talk to councillors, 
the director of children’s services and senior managers 
about how to improve services for young people in care 
and care leavers. They have also attended meetings 
at Westminster with Edward 
Timpson, Children’s Minister, 
and met children in care from 
different parts of the UK.
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workshop for graduate care leavers, updating 
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how to improve services for young people in 
care and care leavers. They have also attended 
meetings at Westminster with Edward Timpson, 
Children’s Minister, and 
met children in care from 
different parts of the UK.
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This is a very effective way of 
reviewing the service as it is seen 
through the eyes of young people 
who themselves have experience of 
receiving support from the service.

www.backchatonline.org.uk

Tell us what 

you think about the 

social work 
service at

Make decisions

Have 
your say

It is one year since we launched the BackChat online website! 

BackChat online is for children, young people, carers and parents 

who receive services from Camden children’s social work service. 

This year we are celebrating the fi rst birthday and the work of young

people involved in making it such a success! 

The celebration will include a 1st birthday cake and awards for 

young people at the achievement event on 27 October.

BackChat online

Annual consultation 
about the children’s social work service
Every year, we ask young people and parents to tell 
us about their experience of the children’s social 
work service. Your views help to make the service for 
children and families better. Most young people said 
that having help from a social worker has made a 
positive change to their situation.

Making decisions about services
Young people were involved in selecting the best 
people to be in charge of Camden services. 
This included interviewing candidates for the job of 
director of children’s services, the manager of the looked 
after children’s health team and choosing the best 
Pathway services providers for young people over 16.

Making decisions about services
Young people were involved in selecting the best people to be in charge of Camden services. 
This included interviewing candidates for the job of director of children’s services, the manager of the looked 
after children’s health team and choosing the best Pathway services providers for young people over 16.

Achievement celebration event for 
children in care 
Children and young people’s achievements are 
celebrated at the annual awards event which is 
always well attended by children and foster carers. 
The last event was at London Zoo followed by a visit 
to the Zoo. This year’s event will also take place in 
London Zoo in October 2014.
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Every year, we ask young people and parents to tell us 
about their experience of the children’s social work 
service. Your views help to make the service for children 
and families better. Most young people said that having 
help from a social worker has made a positive change to 
their situation.

Training social workers, managers and 
foster carers 
Every year young people are involved in training 
social workers, foster carers and managers. The training 
programme is called TOTAL RESPECT – all about listening 
to children and young people. This is well attended training 

receiving excellent feedback.
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Every year young people are involved in training 
social workers, foster carers and managers. 
The training programme is called TOTAL RESPECT – 
all about listening to children and young people. This 
is well attended training receiving excellent feedback.

Disability Awareness training by 
young people 
Young people from the Reactive Forum and from 
Young People for Inclusion have planned and 
delivered disability awareness training for Camden 
staff. The training was attended by 30 professionals 
from Camden Council and voluntary agencies and it 

was very successful.

Disability Awareness training by 
young people 
Young people from the Reactive Forum and 
from Young People for Inclusion have planned 
and delivered disability awareness training for 
Camden staff. The training was attended by 
30 professionals from Camden Council and 
voluntary agencies and it was very successful.

Children in Care Council

Children in Care Council

This is what some 
Young Inspectors said 

about the service:

Find out more

Website ’s  1st  B irthday

Young Inspectors  programme

“I feel that information is kept 
protected and confi dential within 
the various agencies that form 
MASH.” > Iyesha

“I like the fact that the MASH 
team has been set up, as it 
speeds up the referral process 
and gives social workers more 
time to focus on other roles, for 
example visiting families.” > 
Allie 

You can see the full report on BackChat 

Online – Young Inspectors Reports

The Young Inspectors scheme is a very successful 
programme of involving young people in inspecting 
services and making recommendations for change in 
services. Young people aged 16 to 19 inspect and report 
on the quality of children’s social services in Camden.

Co

ngratulations

1st

B
irthday Celebrati

o
n

Co

ngratulations

st

B
irthday Celebrati

o
n

“I like that the information 
is easy to read and careful 
consideration has gone 
into not using jargon, 
which could be unclear to 
parents.” > Allie 

“Information regarding 
what qualifi es as a 
concern needs to be 
added.” > Paige

“All the relevant information is 
displayed but I feel there is a lack 
of detail concerning the permission 
needed from parents.” > Jennifer 

“Information regarding what qualifi es as a 
concern needs to be added.” > Paige

What do you think about the information 
for parents about MASH?  

“The information needs to be updated 
when the team moves to King’s Cross, 
as the present information says the 
MASH team is based in the 
Crowndale Centre.” > Iyesha

Achievement celebration event 
for children in care 
Children and young people’s achievements are 
celebrated at the annual awards event which is always well 
attended by children and foster carers. The last event was 
at London Zoo followed by a visit to the Zoo. This year’s 

event will also take place in London Zoo in October 2014.

These are some of the 
activities and events 
children have been involved 
in over the past year:
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it speeds up the referral process, allowing the duty and 

assessment team to focus on other roles - for example, 
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“I like the RAG rating system as I feel it is an organised and clear way of assessing each referral. I also feel 

that faster action can be made by duty and assessment as they no longer have the responsibility of making 

the initial RAG rating or referring green cases to other services.” > Lyesha

“Despite various interviews with MASH and 

duty and assessment staff, it is still unclear 

to me who decides the fi nal RAG rating of 

a case.” > Jennifer 

“Yes, it states in the leafl et that information 

is lawfully shared.” > Paige

“I found the leafl et too simple and plain. 
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with a child at risk, share pertinent information 

with one another. As a consequence, no 

individual or team has a complete picture of 
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2012 to overcome this diffi culty. As a developing 

service, it will benefi t from feedback from frontline 
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on the new MASH service 
(Multi-Agency Safeguarding 
Hub). The Young Inspectors 
interviewed managers of 
services and obtained 
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Their recommendations 
and messages are reported 
to senior managers and 
result in real changes and 
improvements to the service.

There are many 

opportunities to give your 

views and be involved.

W hat have we been involved 

in  s ince the  last  issue?

Camden makes every effort to ensure children 

and families get a high quality service. 

The views of children, parents and foster carers

about our services are very important in 

making changes and improvements.

Children in Care Council (CiCC)
Young people who were involved in the Children in 
Care Council have been making decisions about things 
such as: developing employability skills workshop for 
graduate care leavers, updating the Camden Pledge 
and attending the Corporate Parenting Board meetings. 
At these meetings young people talk to councillors, 
the director of children’s services and senior managers 
about how to improve services for young people in care 
and care leavers. They have also attended meetings 
at Westminster with Edward 
Timpson, Children’s Minister, 
and met children in care from 
different parts of the UK.
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Children’s Minister, and 
met children in care from 
different parts of the UK.
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This is a very effective way of 
reviewing the service as it is seen 
through the eyes of young people 
who themselves have experience of 
receiving support from the service.

www.backchatonline.org.uk

Tell us what 

you think about the 

social work 
service at

Make decisions

Have 
your say

It is one year since we launched the BackChat online website! 

BackChat online is for children, young people, carers and parents 

who receive services from Camden children’s social work service. 

This year we are celebrating the fi rst birthday and the work of young

people involved in making it such a success! 

The celebration will include a 1st birthday cake and awards for 

young people at the achievement event on 27 October.

BackChat online

Annual consultation 
about the children’s social work service
Every year, we ask young people and parents to tell 
us about their experience of the children’s social 
work service. Your views help to make the service for 
children and families better. Most young people said 
that having help from a social worker has made a 
positive change to their situation.

Making decisions about services
Young people were involved in selecting the best 
people to be in charge of Camden services. 
This included interviewing candidates for the job of 
director of children’s services, the manager of the looked 
after children’s health team and choosing the best 
Pathway services providers for young people over 16.
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Achievement celebration event for 
children in care 
Children and young people’s achievements are 
celebrated at the annual awards event which is 
always well attended by children and foster carers. 
The last event was at London Zoo followed by a visit 
to the Zoo. This year’s event will also take place in 
London Zoo in October 2014.
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help from a social worker has made a positive change to 
their situation.

Training social workers, managers and 
foster carers 
Every year young people are involved in training 
social workers, foster carers and managers. The training 
programme is called TOTAL RESPECT – all about listening 
to children and young people. This is well attended training 

receiving excellent feedback.
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Disability Awareness training by 
young people 
Young people from the Reactive Forum and from 
Young People for Inclusion have planned and 
delivered disability awareness training for Camden 
staff. The training was attended by 30 professionals 
from Camden Council and voluntary agencies and it 

was very successful.

Disability Awareness training by 
young people 
Young people from the Reactive Forum and 
from Young People for Inclusion have planned 
and delivered disability awareness training for 
Camden staff. The training was attended by 
30 professionals from Camden Council and 
voluntary agencies and it was very successful.

Children in Care Council

Children in Care Council

This is what some 
Young Inspectors said 

about the service:

Find out more

Website ’s  1st  B irthday

Young Inspectors  programme

“I feel that information is kept 
protected and confi dential within 
the various agencies that form 
MASH.” > Iyesha

“I like the fact that the MASH 
team has been set up, as it 
speeds up the referral process 
and gives social workers more 
time to focus on other roles, for 
example visiting families.” > 
Allie 

You can see the full report on BackChat 

Online – Young Inspectors Reports

The Young Inspectors scheme is a very successful 
programme of involving young people in inspecting 
services and making recommendations for change in 
services. Young people aged 16 to 19 inspect and report 
on the quality of children’s social services in Camden.
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“I like that the information 
is easy to read and careful 
consideration has gone 
into not using jargon, 
which could be unclear to 
parents.” > Allie 

“Information regarding 
what qualifi es as a 
concern needs to be 
added.” > Paige

“All the relevant information is 
displayed but I feel there is a lack 
of detail concerning the permission 
needed from parents.” > Jennifer 

“Information regarding what qualifi es as a 
concern needs to be added.” > Paige

What do you think about the information 
for parents about MASH?  

“The information needs to be updated 
when the team moves to King’s Cross, 
as the present information says the 
MASH team is based in the 
Crowndale Centre.” > Iyesha

Achievement celebration event 
for children in care 
Children and young people’s achievements are 
celebrated at the annual awards event which is always well 
attended by children and foster carers. The last event was 
at London Zoo followed by a visit to the Zoo. This year’s 

event will also take place in London Zoo in October 2014.

These are some of the 
activities and events 
children have been involved 
in over the past year:



Young People’s

Here are some of the most liked photographs in each of the categories! 

28 likes LIKE39 likes LIKE

Tsion

The Children in Care Council is for children and young 
people who are in care. It provides the opportunity for them 
to give views about services for children in care and to 
make decisions about how to improve services. 
CiCC meetings are once a month and we welcome all 
looked after children and care leavers to be part of the group. 
If your placement is not in Camden and you would like to 
give your views, please send a message to the CiCC through 
BackChat online or elzbieta.chandrasena@camden.gov.uk

Hi, I have been a part of the Children in Care Council 
for over a year. Throughout that time, I have been 
involved in many different workshops, meeting 
councillors from the Camden Corporate Parenting 
Board and being involved in projects to give a voice 
to other young people in care.

I was honoured to meet councillors and surprised 
how friendly they are and easy to talk to. They listen 
to what we say and encourage young people to 
discuss with them what can be improved for young 
people in care. < Tsion

Sports

Animals and pets

Winter 

xmas

You can be a winner too! Check the competition page or the photo gallery on 
BackChat online and send the answer or picture with your name and address.

Making decisions about services
Choosing the best service to support children 
and young people is a very important task. 
Last summer young people were involved in 
selecting the best agencies to provide a range 
of housing support services for care leavers and 
homeless young people and in selecting the best 

agency to support Camden young carers.

Celebration events for children in care
Children and young people’s achievements are 
celebrated at the annual awards event which is 
always well attended. Care leavers help to host 
the event and to carry out consultations to get 
children’s views about the event and to help 
plan future events. The last event was at the 
British Library and everybody joined in the Duck 
ride tour on the Thames. This year’s event is 
taking place in October at the London Zoo. 

Consultation event for sons and 
daughters of foster carers (October 2012)
Following the success of the last year’s event, 
this has now become an annual consultation 
event for birth children of foster carers. 
Young people were involved in organising the 
consultation. Discussions and fun activities 
were arranged like ice skating and bowling.

Training social workers and managers

Young people delivered TOTAL RESPECT 

training to social workers, managers and foster 

carers. Young people decide what activities are 

included and lead the training. This is a very 

successful scheme, which is well attended and 

receives excellent feedback.

Children in Care Council (CiCC)
Young people who were involved in the Children 
in Care Council have been making decisions 
about things such as:  developing employability 
skills workshop for care leavers, updating 
the Camden Pledge and attending Corporate 
Parenting Board meetings. At these meetings 
young people talke to councillors, Heads of 
services, Director of the CSF and Assistant 
Director of CSF about what’s important to them 
and what changes can make a difference to 
young people in care and care leavers. Young 
people from the CiCC have also attended 
meetings at Westminster with Edward Timpson, 
Children’s Minister to discuss the role of 
Personal Advisors and involving young people 
in making decisions about services.
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MEET THE MEMBERS OF THE

Children in Care Council

What is the Children in Care Council?
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Meet the  members  of  the  Chi ldren in  Care  Counci l

There are many opportunities for you to give your 
views about the services Camden provides and 

to be part of making improvements to them.  

Please contact Elzbieta Chandrasena, senior development 
offi cer for participation: elzbieta.chandrasena@camden.gov.uk; 

tel 020 7974 1850 or talk to your social worker.

Do you have ideas about helping 
children and young people to give their 
views about the social work service?

Would you like 
to be part of the 
BackChat online 
website group?
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in the Children in 

Care Council?   
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and to be part of making improvements to them.  
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talk to your social worker.

Do you have ideas 
about helping children 
and young people to 
give their views about 
the social work service?

Would you like 
to be part of the 
BackChat online 
website group?

Would you like 

to get involved 

in the Children in 

Care Council?   

Photo gal lery winners

Young inspectors

You can see these photos and more in the photo gallery on BackChat online  

www.backchatonline.org.uk/recent_photos 

Information, news and views from children and young people who are from Camden and have a social worker

Website

launch

BackChat online photo gallery

Inside:

• Have your say – get involved -  make decisions

• News – what have we been involved in? 

• 1st Birthday celebration! 

• Young Inspectors

• Meet the members of the Children in Care Council

• Photo gallery winners

Co
ngratulations

1stB
irthday Celebratio

n

Photo gal lery winners

WIN
prizes


